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1999 05 04

Mr. Peter Vivian

Executive Director

Telecommunications

Canadian Radio-television and

   Telecommunications Commission

Ottawa, Ontario

K1A 0N2

Dear Mr. Vivian:

Subject:
Transfer Prices Pursuant to Telecom Order 97-144

1.
In a letter dated 14 April 1999, the Commission addressed additional interrogatories to the Company on the above‑noted subject.  Responses to these interrogatories are to be provided by 5 May 1999.

2.
Unfortunately, due to the resource constraints caused by the current labour dispute between Bell Canada and its operators and technicians, the Company will not be able to file its responses by the specified due date.  The Company is hereby requesting an extension and is expecting to be able to file its responses by 16 June 1999.  The Company regrets any inconvenience this request may cause.

Yours truly,

c.c.:
Carlo Di Luch – AT&T Canada Corp.


Steve Guiton – Canadian Cable Television Association
